
Dear WIC Vendor, 
 
In response to food supply and demand issues caused by the COVID-19 state of emergency, the 
Michigan WIC Program has implemented a series of food expansions to the WIC approved product list 
(APL), described below. In order for your store to transact food items covered by these expansions, it is 
necessary for your POS system to access the most up-to-date APL. For WIC stand-alone POS devices, 
your APL is automatically uploaded daily by Conduent; for integrated systems, your Third Party 
Processor will update your APL. Both expansions are designed to: 
 

1) Increase the variety and accessibility of WIC-approved foods for clients; 
2) Provide additional shelf-stable food choices; and 
3) Reduce the number of trips WIC clients must make to purchase needed groceries. 

 
On April 1, 2020, the Program expanded the options available for bread, oatmeal, pasta, tortillas, cereal, 
infant cereal, infant fruits and vegetables, infant meats, beans, yogurt, cheese, and soy beverages.  
 
Beginning June 1, 2020, the Michigan WIC Program is further expanding the APL to allow WIC clients to 
use their fruit and vegetable Cash Value Benefits (CVBs) to purchase frozen and canned fruits and 
vegetables.  
 
This change will take affect for WIC customers on their June benefits start date. Therefore, this option 
will not become active for all clients on the same day. -Frozen and canned fruits and vegetables will be 
made available for women and children over 1 year of age. Caregivers of children under 1 year of age 
will still be able to purchase fresh fruits and vegetables, but their benefits cannot be used for frozen and 
canned fruits and vegetables. 
 
Because frozen and canned items are eligible for purchase with the same benefit used to buy fresh fruits 
and vegetables, please keep in mind the following: 
 

1) Vendors should scan the UPC for frozen/canned items when conducting a WIC transaction. 
2) Vendors should not scan the UPC for fresh fruits and vegetables. (Note: Use the actual PLU or 

#44691 for fresh produce.) 
3) The Split Tender Policy applies to frozen/canned vegetables as well. CVBs will be charged and 

the client should be allowed to pay any remaining costs for WIC-approved fruits and vegetables. 
 
More information regarding these expansions is included as an attachment to this email and can be 
found on our website at Michigan.gov/WICVendor. 
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https://gcc01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.michigan.gov%2Fdocuments%2Fmdhhs%2FPhase_I_Food_Choice_Expansion_During_Covid_684982_7.pdf&data=02%7C01%7CGompaS%40michigan.gov%7C5bc0834ee8e540fda93408d7f6734b7c%7Cd5fb7087377742ad966a892ef47225d1%7C0%7C0%7C637248847351252536&sdata=Dz9dFkF%2FE20i0ieD9vO0FuMYYgwht%2FACHu3Orn5tpgQ%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.michigan.gov%2Fdocuments%2Fmdhhs%2FPhase_2_Food_Choice_Expansion_During_Covid-19_687960_7.pdf&data=02%7C01%7CGompaS%40michigan.gov%7C5bc0834ee8e540fda93408d7f6734b7c%7Cd5fb7087377742ad966a892ef47225d1%7C0%7C0%7C637248847351262488&sdata=SNN3anC1uroWPCTQPc242Fupd6M1f9EwexeC241u0dg%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.michigan.gov%2Fdocuments%2Fmdhhs%2FPhase_2_Food_Choice_Expansion_During_Covid-19_687960_7.pdf&data=02%7C01%7CGompaS%40michigan.gov%7C5bc0834ee8e540fda93408d7f6734b7c%7Cd5fb7087377742ad966a892ef47225d1%7C0%7C0%7C637248847351262488&sdata=SNN3anC1uroWPCTQPc242Fupd6M1f9EwexeC241u0dg%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.michigan.gov%2Fwicvendor&data=02%7C01%7CGompaS%40michigan.gov%7C5bc0834ee8e540fda93408d7f6734b7c%7Cd5fb7087377742ad966a892ef47225d1%7C0%7C0%7C637248847351262488&sdata=zx7ORwnqlMIIgfykauwdVYMxnsc8%2BGW1wnV9R%2Ba9vJU%3D&reserved=0
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